
 
 

 
Area Code Overlay Approved for the New York 212/646/917 Area Code 

 
To ensure a continuing supply of telephone numbers, the new 332 area code will be added to the area served by 
212/646/917. This is known as an area code overlay.  

 
 
What is an area code overlay?      
An overlay is the addition of another area code 
(332) to the same geographic region as an existing 
area code (212/646/917). An overlay does not 
require customers to change their existing area 
code. 

 
Who will be affected? 
There will be no impact to existing telephone lines 
within this area. The 212/646/917 area codes 
serve all of the communities in Manhattan, New 
York.  The new 332 area code will serve the same 
geographic area currently served by the existing 
212/646/917 area code. 

 
What will be the new dialing procedure? 
Since 1+10 digit dialing is already in place for this 
area, no change in dialing will be required.  

 
When will the change begin? 
Beginning June 10, 2017, new telephone lines or services may be assigned numbers using the new 332 area code. 

 
What will you need to do? 
Nothing. This letter is simply to advise you of the industry update.  
 
What will remain the same? 

 Your telephone number, including current area code, will not change. 

 The price of a call, coverage area, or other rates and services will not change due to the overlay. 

 What is a local call now will remain a local call regardless of the number of digits dialed. 

 You will continue to dial 1+ area code + telephone number for all long distance calls. 

 You can still dial just three digits to reach 911. 

 If 211, 311, 411, 511, 611, 711 or 811 are currently available in your community you will still dial these codes with 

just three digits. 
 
Who may you contact with questions? 
If you have any questions regarding information provided in this notice, please visit our website 
http://www.transbeam.com/about-us/news/ for more information.  You can also visit the Department of Public Service 
Commission of New York’s website at http://www.dps.ny.gov/ for further information.  
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